Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes

Date:
October 18, 2011
Time:
10:03 a.m.

Present:  John Donahoo-Chair, Edger Mathis, Arnold Tritt, Alexander Graham, and Geoffrey Youngblood

Staff Present:  John Snyder, Sandy Arts, Cherrise Wilks, Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel
Welcome: Mr. Donahoo welcomed everyone to the October meeting of the PSG Council, and stated those members in attendance. 

Mr. Tritt motioned for approval of the minutes from the September meeting and Mr. Mathis seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

General Discussion

Ms. Wilks stated that Ms. Yates was requested that for the record it should be recorded that she would not be present at the meeting because she was under her doctor’s care. 
Mr. Donahoo asked Ms. Wilks to give a brief explanation of the current reorganization of the Grant Compliance Unit.  Ms. Wilks introduced herself and stated that Ms. Nancy Kirts transferred to Environment Compliance Department and is working with the Parking Enforcement Division.  Sue Andrews transferred to the Behavior and Human Services Division within the Recreation & Community Services Department.  Roslyn Phillips retired from the City of Jacksonville and is currently working as a VP for the Hester Group.  Kelley Boree is the Acting Director of Recreation & Community Services Department. 

Ms. Wilks spoke about outline of the proposed reorganization that was released to the Florida Times Union and the Daily Report on Wednesday, October 12th.     
Mr. Donahoo then asked Ms. Wilks to discuss the Comparison of JCCI Quality of Life & Health Planning Council of NEFL reports.  Ms. Wilks went over the handout she created comparing and contrasting the two reports.  Mr. Mathis & the council commended her on her work.  
Mr. Donahoo then asked Ms. Wilks to discuss the staff recommendations regarding the handouts and the three options.  Ms. Wilks explained the pros and cons to all three options.  After various discussions from all members, Mr. Youngblood called the question and Mr. Graham motion for the question and Mr. Truitt seconded the motion.  Mr. Donahoo then stated that option one would be the option chosen with the elimination of those sub-categories without an applicant, and the elimination of sub-categories that did not fit the category under Homeless.  Thus eliminating the following subcategories under Homeless; food, health care, legal, workforce development, community organizing, education, & emergency assistance.  Under Victims of Crime the following subcategories were eliminated; health care, legal, workforce development, education.  Adult with Disabilities eliminated legal & education also changed the name of addiction treatment to health care to incorporate all forms of health treatment.   Mr. Mathis motioned to approve option one with Mr. Donahoo’s changes.  Mr. Graham seconded the motion.   The motioned passed.  
Ms. Hodges indicated that she would send Mr. Snyder the Ordinance to distribute to the PSG Council.  

Mr. Donahoo then asked for final commits from those in attendance.  Three individuals asked to speak; Ms. Ellen Siler from Hubbard House, Dawn Gilman from Emergency Services & Homeless Coalition, & Faye Johnson with the Northeast Florida Health Start Coalition.  
Mr. Mathis made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Graham seconded that motion.  

Meeting adjourned at 11:33 PM
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